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VACATION

I will be on holiday from January 25 to February 17, inclusive. See
peter Lear or Peter Littleboy, if necessary.

Barbara Little

CAMPUS ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE MEMBER NEEDED

We are now gathering information about the manner in which we could
best study various aspects of our campus environment.

I would welcome from faculty, staff and students an indication whether
you would be interested in serving on a small committee to advise on
such a study.

Please leave me a note by February 01 if you are interested.

Lawrence Fast

A WINNER!!!

Roger Ofield, Coordinator of the Sign Language Communicator program at
KEC, is now the owner of a $10,000 Baby Grand piano! Upon receiving
the news at 1:30 a.m. on Sunday morning, Roger jnmediately went about
rearranging his furniture and says its looking beautiful in its new
home! Congratulations!

Howard Naphtali




IN MEMORIAM

After a lengthy illness, Bob Hole passed away Tuesday, January 24 1in
the Vancouver General Hospital. Bob was a long time instructor in the
ESL Division and is especially remembered for his contribution in
Testing and Assessments. On a more personal note, everyone who worked
with him can recall an example of his dry wit. We are all saddened by
his death.

The funeral mass will be at Holy Rosary Cathedral on Friday, January 27
at 10:00 a.m. It was Bob's request that donations be made to a
charitable organization in lieu of sending flowers. If anyone would
like to be included in the ELS donation, contributions can be left with
Sherie Kaplan or Susan Pawlett.

Pat Kennedy

FROM THE BOOKSTORE

New Clothing

A new shipment of clothing has arrived. Sweat pants, crew neck sweat
shirts and hooded shirts in grey, navy, white, black and red is now in
stock. These are really very sharp with the VCC, King Edward Campus
logo. Be sure to have a Took.

valentine's Day

We have a good supply of valentine's Day cards, so you can splurge on
someone special. We also have some Valentine candies.

Film Processing

Current prices for film processing are:

12 roll $ 5.99
24 roll $ 8.99
36 roll $12.99

Subject to 10% discount. Usually developing service is overnight.

Karen Kelly
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TO ALL COLLEGE COMMUNITY: PERSONNEL DEPARTMENT RE-ORGANIZATION

This is to advise you that a complete re-organization of our Personnel
Department has been undertaken resulting in a number of changes,
including the name of the department, which will now be known as the
Employee Relations Department.

Under the leadership of Director of Employee Relations Dale Jones,
and with the addition of a new Labour Relations Officer soon to be
announced, the following are the major areas of responsibility of the
Employee Relations staff as of 1989 February O1:

The Labour Relations Officer will assist the Director in

the conduct of collective bargaining, the administration and
interpretation of collective agreements and the resolution of
grievances. An ongoing responsibility for job evaluation and
re-classification matters, along with the Labour Relations
Assistant, is an immediate responsibility.

I am particularly pleased that Personnel officer Vi

Bienert will be assuming responsibility for our Human

Resource Development function. In addition, Vi will continue
to have specialized involvement in confidential employee
counselling, orientation and the administration of the support
staff performance appraisal system.

Labour Relations Assistant Sharon McClure will retain
responsibility as Chairman, Health and Safety, and, along with
Personnel Clerk Joanne Tickell, will continue to provide
reliable service in the instructional appointment process.
Along with the new Labour Relations Officer, the

~ ever-demanding responsibility for job
evaluation/re-classification will remain one of the key duties
of the Labour Relations Assistant.

Bonnie Baty has assumed the position of Personnel
Assistant and, along with it, the responsibility for the
support staff appointment process with the able assistance of
Eugenie Wong in the role of Confidential Secretary.

Bonnie will be responsible for employee benefits
administration and will provide administrative assistance to

the Director of Employee Relations.

paul Gallagher




You are invited to attend a Benefit Dinner and Concert presented by the Vancouver
Community College Alumni Association and the VCC Department of Music featuring

SOUNDWAVE
59

a Jazz vocal ensemble
under the direction of
Peter Taylor

We can promise you an exciting evening of terrific entertainment provided by some of our
best music talent. Soundwaveis an eleven member group of KEC music students who
have performed internationally and recently recorded back up vocals for John Denver.

Be sure to come to this event and bring a friend. Proceeds will go to the VCC
Educational Foundation’s Music Scholarship Fund. :

Date: Saturday, February 4, 1989

Price: $12.50/person, $23.00 for two

Location: King Edward Campus, 2nd Floor, Faculty Lounge
Time: 6 p.m. Cocktails

7 p.m. Dinner
8 p.m. Concert

For reservations call 875-1131, local 344 before 12:30 p.m. February 2nd.



SKI-OUTING TO WHISTLER/BLACKCOMB

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 25

Leave KEC parking lot at 6:30 a.m.
Return from Whistler at 4:30 p.m.

prices: round trip deluxe day coach, plus day pass for
Whistler or Blackcomb

7-12 years - $29.95
13-18 years - $37.95
19 and over - $44.95

If you need to rent ski equipment, $12 more.
If you want round-trip bus only, cost is $20.

We have 45 spaces to fill. Please call Grant Kelly at KEC, Local 727

or 504 and RESERVE NOW. Everyone is welcome: staff, faculty,
students, family, and friends.

Grant Kelly

TO ALL FACULTY & STAFF

New TD1 forms for 1989 are in. If you are claiming deductions other
“than the basic personal exemption, you will need to fill one out. You
may obtain a copy from the Payroll Clerk on the fourth floor. Any
questions should be referred to Anne Lim at Local 733.

Marie Kerchum
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A FREE VIDEO CONFERENCE!

On February 07 1989, from 8:00 a.m. to 1:30 p.m., the Telecollege
Consortium will host a Video Conference titled "Myths, Models and
Realities: Creating a Campus of the Future". IT WiTI De held at
VCC/Langara Campus in the [ibrary basement room LOO1.

The program objectives of this conference will:

- review strategic applications of information age technology for
institutional development on campuses across the country;

- explore corporate/campus partnership possibilities and
arrangements;

- look at applications which improve the work-learning environment;

- ook at one of the newest and most advanced integrated models of
campus and distance learning technology in place today; and,

- explore the integration of academic programs with model projects.

You may register by telephoning the Telecollege at 324-5520 or if you
are out of town use our toll-free line 1-800-972-0379.

Lawrence Fast

PURCHASING SOFTWARE

We have been receiving orders for computer software that do not
indicate the type of computer being used. Please ensure that you do
indicate the Computer model for faster processing of your order.

val Cahill
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“I think it’s an old VCR."*
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AN INVITATION TO MYRTLE KNULL'S RETIREMENT ROAST

After 15 years of toiling diligently for the Langara Bookstore, Myrtle Knull
will be retiring on February 20, 1989. We will not let Myrtle leave without
some fun and merriment. Accordingly, the Myrtle Knull Retirement Roast will
be held on February 14, 1989 in the Faculty Lounge.

Wine will be available from 5:00-6:00pm and will be followed by a fantastic
smorgasbord, roast and gift presentation.

Cost for the evening is $10.00 which includes dinner and a glass of wine. We
are also asking for donations for a gift to be presented that evening. You

may wish to make a donation towards the gift even though you are unable to
attend the dinner.

Sign-up for the dinner and gift donations (also 1if you would 1like to
participate in the roast) can be done with one of the following people:

Peggy Clarkson A264f Loc 343
Greg King Bookstore Loc 202
Barb Lowden Gen. Office Loc 278
Gerry Scofield A345b Loc 468

We would appreciate "sign-up” before Friday, February 10th...

WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING MYRTLE'S MANY FRIENDS FROM THROUGHOUT THE COLLEGE
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“Old Winslow's pretty smart. He gets 200 fresh J ]
course, and then he tells us it's tlfe Ming.{? il S
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TWO OUTSTANDING FILMS!!!!
CHILDREN OF WAR :
An inspiring documentary in which teenagers from war-torn countries speak vith
dignity and maturity about the struggles of their people and their sufferings.
Youth from E1 Salvador, Guatemala, Northern Ireland, East Timor, Mamibia, and
Zimbabwe talk and interact with their Canadian counterparts.
NEIGHBOURS
A lovely parable about two people who come to blows over the possession of a flower.
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Starting January 27, 1989 the KEC Switchboard will close Friday only at
4:30 p.m. instead of 5:00 p.m. (Fridays only). Monday to Thursday will
remain the same 8:00 - 5:00 p.m.

Marie Kerchum

P.D. TAR - CALL FOR APPLICATIONS

The P.D. TAR Committee again invites Faculty and Staff to apply for
funding to attend conferences and related professional development
activities. To date, more than $9,000 in funding to various activities
has been distributed.

If you plan to attend a conference, etc., between now and September 15,
1989, and you wish to receive financial assistance ror travel,
accommodation and/or registration, please complete a P.D. TAR
application together with a green leave form (if such a form is
applicable). Please be sure that these forms are complete before you
submit them to my mailbox. The deadline for applications is Friday,
February 17.

If you have any questions or require an application form, I can be
reached at local 211.
Please note that the next call for applications will be in August.

Robert Caldwell

CHANGE IN LOCAL

Please note that Marie Kerchum's phone number has been changed to Local
225 from Local 718.

Doreen Sharan
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LIST OF NOVA PROGRAMMES AVAILABLE FROM KEC

Across the Silent Barrier Black Tide
Alcoholism: Life Under the Influence Case of the Bermuda Triangle
Renewable Tree Case of the Frozen Addict
Anatomy of a Volcano Crab Nebula
Beyond the Milky Way Dawn of the Solar Age
Pinks and the Blues Did Darwin Get It Wrong?
Planets Do We Really Need the Rockies?
Plutonium Connection Einstein
Resolution on Saturn: The Moons Final Frontier
Robot Revolution Ion: The Energy Promise
Search for Life Global Village
Sociobiology: the Human Animal Insect Alternative
Talking Turtle Light of the 21st Century
Where Did Colorado Go? Lost World of the Mayas
Whisper from Space Message in the Rocks
With the Fishing Have to Stop? Miracle of Life
Sunspot Mystery: Sun Weather Other Way

Connection

A11 these items can be booked through Media Bookings, local 435, King
Edward Library.

MISSING IN ACTION

Will the instructor who borrowed a kickstool from the Library a few
weeks ago please return it as soon as possible. Thank you.

Aphrodite Harris

REMINDER FROM FINANCIAL AID

ABESAP - Students who are in a program that started in early January
must submit their ABESAP application no later than 1989
JANUARY 31.

KEC BURSARY - Students who wish to apply for a bursary should do so.
The deadline is 1989 JANUARY 31.

Applications for ABESAP & KEC BURSARY are available at

both the Financial Aid Office and the Counselling Career
Centre.

Detty Cheng
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CONGRATULATONS!!

Last week, Richard Taylor of the ELS
Department became the proud papa of
his second son, Jeremy.

Pat Kennedy

GET WELL SOON!

Betty Nobel is recovering at home following surgery early in January.
She expects to return to the campus late in February, accompanied by
her faithful canine friend, "Laramie".

pat, Gwen, and Adele
Visually Impaired Dept.

CROSS-COUNTRY SKIIING - MANNING PARK

For those of you who are interested in the Cross-Country ski day at
Manning Park on Saturday, February 11th, I now have the price
breakdown:

Adult Child
Transportation/Trail Fees $22.50 $18.00
Transportation/Trail Fees/Equipment 3100 25.00
Transportation/Trail Fees/2 Hour :
Lesson 35.00 27.00
Transportation/Trail Fees/Equipment/
2 Hour Lesson 44.00 34.00

The price will be reduced if we get a full bus load (45).

Bus departure will be from the parking lot at King Edward Campus, 7th
Avenue and Glen Drive.

Guests are welcomed on the trip, so invite family and friends along -
the more the merrier. We have 45 spaces on the bus and I would like to
fill them all.

call Gillian Akin (King Edward Campus), 875-6111, local 738.

Gillian Akin
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DOMCO FOODSERVICES' VALENTINE DAY CELEBRATION

BE MY VALENTINE

Spring is definitely just around the corner. The January Blues are
rapidly subsiding as we begin to enjoy sunny skies, warmer weather,
and, of course, that deeper feeling of human love.

Statistics have proven that spring has a very unique effect on human
emotions. We begin to see the opposite sex in perhaps a little
different 1ight - or as Thumper said in “Bambi" - we being
"twitterpatting" and so, many say, is the reason for the appropriate
placement of February's celebration: valentine's Day.

To keep in tune with this atmosphere, Domco Foodservices will celebrate
this joyous time with both staff and students by introducing our second
"Caring Spirit Event - Valentine's Day Sweets: Be My Valentine". On
February 14, 1989, Domco Foodservices will be giving away THREE Dinner
for Two Keg gift certificates valued at $25.00 each. HOW CAN ONE WIN?

on Tuesday, February 14, 1989, all staff, faculty, administration or
students eating in the cafeteria at breakfast, lunch or dinner will
receive a ticket stub on which they will place their name and phone
number. A1l ticket stubs will then be placed in the draw box supplied.
On Tuesday evening following the dinner crowd, the draw will be made.
Two Dinner for 2 will be given out to the students and one Dinner for 2
will be drawn from a separate staff draw box. It's that simple!

Because Valentine's Day is only a few weeks a way, I need your help in
making this event a success. As you know January's promotion ends on
January 30, 1989, which doesn't give us much time to advertise
February's celebration. If you could inform your students of this
upcoming event NOW and to ask them to watch for it, the event will be
an almost guaranteed success.

I appreciate yoursupport and cooperation. Thank you.

Melissa Phillips
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POSITIONS OPENING:

V.C.C/K.E.C. requires a Advertising Production Assistant (Continuing
Education Division). Closing date for applications is January 25, 1989.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Department Head (Humanities) for the ABE Division.
Closing date for applications is February 10, 1989.

V.C.C./C.A. requires a Remote Job Entry Operator II. Closing date for
applications is January 30, 1989.

V.C.C./Langara requires a Clerk II (Student Services - International
Education). Closing date for applications is January 27, 1989.

V.C.C./Langara requires a Library Assistant II (Media/Periodicals). Closing
date for applications is January 27, 1989.

V.C.C./Langara requires a Program Assistant I (Institutional Aide Program).
Closing date for applications is January 27, 1989.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Division Chair (Health Sciences). Closing date for
applications is January 27, 1989.

V.C.C./Continuing Education requires a Assistant Program Coordinator
(Homestay Program - International Education). Closing date for applications
is January 27, 1989.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Coordinator II (Hearing Impaired Program). Closing
date for applications is March 10, 1989.

V.C.C./C.A. requires a Clerk II (Accounts payable). Closing date for
applications is February 02, 1989.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Chairman (ESL pDivision). Closing date for
applications is May 01, 1989.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Department Head (Music). Closing date for
applications is April 03, 1989.

Lawrence Fast
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